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TVA, local, state and federal agencies continue to work on recovery and clean up of a 
release of ash caused by a failure of a coal fly ash containment retention wall at TVA’s 
Kingston Fossil Plant in East Tennessee.   

TVA continues to assist residents affected by the incident.  A team of TVA employees 
and retirees is being formed to provide one point of contact for each family.  Each TVA 
liaison will work with one or two families to ensure their needs are met and concerns 
addressed. 

TVA continues to manage river flows on the Clinch and Tennessee Rivers to minimize 
impact on recovery and monitoring activities associated with the ash release as well as 
minimize the possibility of water from the plant flowing past the Kingston water supply 
intake.  

Kingston water supply intake is located on the Tennessee River about one half mile 
upstream from its confluence with the Clinch River coming from the Kingston Fossil 
Plant.  TVA has maintained flow at 24,000 cubic feet per second or greater between Fort 
Loudon and Watts Bar throughout the week (since 7 a.m. on December 21).  This flow 
down the Tennessee River through the Kingston area is expected to keep ash that might 
be flowing down the Clinch River   from moving upstream toward the water intake.  

Results of water sampling at Kingston Water District intake, indicate that the 
concentrations of sampled contaminants were below levels established by the 
Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation to protect fish and aquatic life.  
Based on our current sampling, there is no indication, with normal treatment plant 
filtration, that the water would not meet drinking water standards. 

Water sampling and analysis by TVA and other agencies will continue to monitor for 
contaminants in the river. 

As of Friday morning, public access on Swan Pond Road past the Kingston plant 
remains closed except for residents and persons with official business.  Though there is 
no estimate for when the road will reopen, about 875 feet of the road and about 700 feet 
of the adjacent railroad tracks have been cleared of debris.  About 3000 feet of Swan 
Pond Road and 1500 feet of Swan Pond Circle have been affected by the slide.  

An aerial survey completed on Tuesday shows that about 5.4 million cubic yards of ash 
has been displaced.  Along with a more accurate determination of the volume of ash 
released, the aerial survey verified that ash covers less area that originally estimated.  
The displaced ash covers slightly less than 300 acres. 

Some of the remaining dry ash about 370 feet from Swan Pond Road in the storage area 
is expected to fall away from the edge of the remaining ash pile.  This will help to level 
off the remaining ash.  Due to the distance from the roadway and the relative dryness of 
the ash, no effects outside the area of the ash retention area are expected. 

As of 7 a.m. Friday, there were no reports of injuries in the last 24 hours.  

TVA Police continue to assist local law enforcement with maintaining security for the 
homes in the affected area.  TVA Police marine units are assisting in the vicinity of the 
plant where the Coast Guard has established a safety zone on the Emory River to 
protect the safety of boaters in the area. 

Seven of the nine units at Kingston are shutdown; along with several other TVA fossil 
units, due to reduced demand for electricity as the mild weather remains in the 
Tennessee Valley. 
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